From: Allison Martin <alocascio108@gmail.com> 
Sent: Tuesday, September 12, 2023 5:11 PM
To: Dana McCarthy <dmccarthy@longgroveil.gov>; Bill Jacob <bill.jacob@longgroveil.gov>; Bill Jacob <billjacob@comcast.net>
Subject: Public Comment for the Village Board meeting scheduled for September 12, 2023

To the Board of the Village of Long Grove,

This matter has come before you many times over several years. The community has tried to work with you prior to the Lake Cook construction project in an effort to mitigate cut through and speeding traffic. Due to the delay to make a decision to employ community safety measures for pedestrian and cycling traffic, we are now faced with an even larger volume of vehicles cutting through.

This poses safety risks to children using bus services, people enjoying the recently opened forest preserve, neighbors walking, and cyclists that frequent this route.

We can not wait on old data from Buffalo Grove to make a decision, it is no longer accurate. Our speed studies have also aged and do not reflect what we are currently dealing with due to the construction on Lake Cook Rd. 

I am requesting that an immediate solution be considered tonight. I am in favor of speed humps on both Checker and Schaeffer Rds as a temporary solution should the board not be able to make a permanent decision. 

Thank you all for your hard work,
Allison L
Checker Rd

